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              May, 2010

Landscape Committee meeting - Thursday, April 22, 2010  7 PM – 9 PM
Those present –

Members – Marty Bender,  Amy Berg, Cathy Bowen, Rae Ann Davis, Mary Garfield, Helen Hilley, Dawn Lipstreu, Theodora Luyten, Charla Newcomb, Susan Sands, Libby Simmons
HOA Board Members – Gary Bowen, Darlene Enger, and Jerry Garfield
This meeting was a follow up to the meeting 2 weeks prior.  
It was announced that the Irrigation System would be started up and checked on April 26-27, 2010, and the Backflow Inspections would be done April 27, 2010.

It was recommended that we use the stump grindings from the trees that were cut earlier this year for mulch around the trees that were planted in June, 2009.

Comments re: Pancho’s Landscaping.  They did a good job on the drainage ditch.  There were differing opinions as to the amount of trimming - from too much to not enough.

The 3 controllers installed last year are finally locked thanks to Gary, Jerry, and Ozzie Perry.  They were left unlocked by EDI in the fall and remained that way even though EDI was to have turned over the keys to the Agent when EDI received their final payment for 2009.

Several sources, one being a horticulturist for CSU Extension in Jefferson County, have provided recommendations for where to plant in relation to foundations and moisture requirements for plants that do well in Colorado.  Many trees and bushes are planted too close to the buildings and have the potential to cause problems.  Homeowners will be requested to submit an ARC form to the Board if they wish to remove/replace/plant any trees or bushes near their home.
During the past 2 weeks, several committee members obtained bids/prices and suggestions for replacing some of the plants in the medians.  It was decided to begin pulling the bushes on Saturday, April 24, 2010, and begin replanting these areas as volunteer help, available donations, and money would allow.

Follow up to April 22, 2010 Landscape Committee Meeting - 

During the weekends of April 24 – 25  and May 1-2, the bushes were pulled in both medians.   Before any planting can be done in this area, roots need to be removed and the rock needs to be removed from the dirt.  
The start up of the irrigation system was performed by T B Irrigation and Pancho’s Landscaping and identified a broken water line in a valve box, broken sprinkler heads, holes in irrigation lines, leaks in various locations throughout the system, a controller that is not adequate for the number of zones that are being run from that controller, a potential problem with one of the Hunter Pro-C controllers installed last year, and inefficiencies with the system overall. There was the recommendation that the weather stations be moved to the top of the chimneys and that wind sensors be installed to shut the irrigation system down if the winds are too strong to allow for beneficial irrigation.  

The backflow inspection performed by Backflow Tech required more repairs than last year, some of which were caused by excessively high pressure used during the 2009 fall blow out of the system.  However, the total cost for the inspection was less than that in 2009.  It was also recommended that the backflows be insulated.  That required 4 rolls of insulation, 3 mil bags, and volunteer help.
The Landscape Committee would like to thank the following people for the time they have given and the donations that they have offered to the Community and to the Committee to support its activities for this year – Mike Ashton, Amy Berg, Dave & Marty Bender, Gary & Cathy Bowen, Merrill Carter, Rae Ann Davis, Sherry & Barry DiDonato, Darlene Enger, Tom Gagliardi, Jerry & Mary Garfield, Paula Garmatz, Janet Gradowski, Helen Hilley, Linda Lancaster, Jody Lansing, Theodora Luyton, Dawn Lipstreu, Marta Leithiser, Sherry McManus, Elizabeth Miller, D J Morris, Dave & Charla Newcomb, Ozzie & Mary Lou Perry, Pat Perry, Susan Reddy, Mary Reeves, Donna Richey, Ron Rosso, Susan Sands, Libby Simmons, Kathy Walker, Henrietta & Bob Wilbraham.
Also, a special thanks to those in the community who have given the Committee support and encouragement and to those who maintain the areas near their homes and have planted flowers to brighten the community.

Notification of emergencies involving the irrigation system should be made to PMA at 303-750-0994.
Notification of non-emergencies involving the irrigation system should be sent to sftlandscapecommittee@gmail.com. 
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